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WAH YAN LEAGUE 	
2016-17

Senior League A-League B-League

Champion SPANNERS
(WYK '85-'91)

FAT X 
(WYK '01-'06)

Friends 
(WYHK '91-'95)

1st Runner-up WYHK 78-82&85
(WYHK '78 - '85)

DELAY
(WYK '97-'03)

Drinking United 
(WYHK '03-'08)

2nd Runner-up Da Da Dui
(WYHK '83 - '94)

WY2K
(WYK '00-'05)

Europa 900
(WYHK '98-'99)

Top Scorer LI Kai Fung ('81)
WYHK 78-82&85 (9)

NGAI Tsun Yan ('06)
FAT X (14)

LI Kwan Ho, Clement ('07)
Drinking United (9)

Final results of the Wah Yan League 2016-17 are as follows:

Congratulations to the above winning teams and top scorers!
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The 19th Wah Yan League has been commenced on 28 October 
2017.

An annual dinner-cum-award ceremomy for the Wah Yan League 
was held for the first time with over 100 participants at Fung Shing 
Restaurant, Whampoa on 29 September 2017. 

The Wah Yan League 
2017-18 has kicked-off!
For the 19th Wah Yan League, a record number of team reg-
istrations were recorded, with 11 teams in Senior League, 13 
teams in A-League and 14 teams in B-League, in total 38 teams.



STUDENT 
AMBASSADOR’S REPORT
Wong Ho Chun Jason
 - Student Ambassador 2016-17
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Student Ambassador Scheme   

The Wah Yan College, Kowloon Past Students’ As-
sociation (WYKPSA) and Wah Yan College, Hong 
Kong Past Students’ Association (WYHKPSA) have 
introduced the Student Ambassador Scheme since 
1989-1990. Each year, the PSA selects an ambassador 
among the elected Outstanding Students. The am-
bassador plays an important role as being the bridge 
between alumni and current students; and represent-
ing students in PSA meetings, assisting in PSA events 
such as birthday lunch celebrations for Jesuit fathers, 
and reunions of different classes. Another duty is to 
visit overseas alumni chapters during the summer 
vacation.

Election of Outstanding Students 2016-2017

In November 2016, four F.5 students were elected as 
the Outstanding Students by all F.5 fellows to rep-
resent the whole form, namely Chin Hoi Fai of 5C, 
Kong Wai Man Verman of 5S, Wong Kin Kwan of 5Y 
and me. The PSA interviewed us individually, then 
announced the Student Ambassador in the Speech 
Day 2016. Being trusted by both F.5 students and 
the PSA with this important role is undoubtedly my 
greatest honour.
 

Visiting California, US

Thanks to the Wah Yan International Networking Committee and Mr. Michael Au’s coordination, Piers 
Yeung Chut Chit, the Student Ambassador of WYHK and I visited the San Francisco Chapter and Southern 
California Chapter of Wah Yan Alumni Association. The trip lasted from 16 July 2017 (Sunday) to 25 July 
2017 (Tuesday).

Wah Yan International Conference 2017

What’s more fortunate is that I was invited to attend the 2017 Wah Yan International Conference (WYIC). 
WYIC was first launched in 1988 organized by WYHKPSA in Hong Kong. It was resolved to be held on a 
biennial basis, with the following objectives: to provide fellowship opportunities between local and overseas 
Wahyanites; to allow Wah Yan alumni all over the world to better understand the well-being of each other; 
to keep alumni informed about both WYK and WYHK; and to explore possible improvements on the global 
link networking. 

The theme of WYIC 2017 is ‘Setting the world on fire: Service as the fuel of Wahyanites' life journey’. It was 
held at the University of San Francisco (USF) - a premier Jesuit university located in San Francisco. USF's 
Jesuit Catholic identity was rooted in the vision and work of St. Ignatius of Loyola, the founder of the Jesuit 
order. The Conference was also co-hosted with the USF Ricci Institute for Chinese-Western Cultural History. 
Founded in 1984, it is a unique global resource for the study of Chinese-Western cultural exchange with a 
core focus on the social and cultural history of Christianity in China. The Ricci Institute strives to approach 
Chinese-Western interaction in the spirit of friendship and respect exemplified by the Institute’s namesake, 
Matteo Ricci, the 16th-century Italian Jesuit who lived in China. The Institute promotes interdisciplinary aca-
demic research through publications, scholarship programs, and community outreach events. It also provides 
access to library and archival materials in Chinese and Western languages with a wide range of materials on 
the history of cultural interactions between China and the West.
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Day 1 - 16 July // Before the flight, Mr. Michael Au briefed us about 
our itinerary and arranged our airline tickets, which were sponsored by 
the Wah Yan PSAs. Mr. Eric Lai (WYK ‘97), Mr. Peter Tang, Mr. Philip 
Ching and Mr. Silas Chan (WYHKPSA) saw us off at the airport in the 
morning. The plane took off at 12:55 HKT, 16 July 2017.

After 13 hours of flight, we arrived at 11:10 local time, 16 July 2017 at 
Los Angeles International Airport. We were picked up by Mr. Jason 
Chan (WYK ‘93), the Chairman of Southern California Chapter, then 
headed to his house which would be our accommodation in Los Ange-
les. Jason took us to walk around his spacious apartment, consisting a 
mini-garden in the backyard. The environment was extremely conform-
able without a feeling of stress.

At night, we were pleased to have dinner with a number of 
overseas alumni at the NBC Seafood Restaurant for Chinese 
cuisine. I was grateful to meet Dr Ian Yip, Mr. Wai-Ming 	
Li, Mr. Isaac Li, Mr. Burton Tsang, Mr. Donald Lee, Mr. 
James Ho, Mr. Raymond Wong and Mr. Philip. It was a 
precious opportunity for us to chat with the seniors and 
exchange our ideas on secondary school lives and tertiary 
education. I shared a lot of current updates in Wah Yan with 
them. They showed the warmest welcome and made me 
anticipate for the coming journey. 

Day 2 - 17 July // Mr. Raymond Wong 
(WYK ‘12) brought Piers and me to the 
Universal Studios Hollywood after having 
a Western brunch. It was the first time for 
me to go to such a fascinating theme park 
other than the Ocean Park and Hong Kong 
Disneyland. The rides and attractions were 
unique and thrilling with different movie 
themes. Fusing 3D HD media and flight 
simulation technology, these games brought 
me brand new experiences. It also recalled 
our memories on numerous classical and 
famous films and cartoons.  Indeed, it was 
the most exhilarating day filled with joy and 
excitement.

After an exhausting day at the Studios, we went to the California's tallest open-air 
observation deck - OUE Skyspace in the evening. The view of Los Angeles was 
unobstructed in the two open-air observation terraces, showcasing stunning scenic 
landscapes. We also experienced the heart-pounding adventure in the transparent 
‘Skyslide’. We were astonished when admiring the dynamic natural changes and 
appearance of the golden sunset in Skyspace. To conclude the day, Raymond brought 
us to the LA Koreatown and enjoyed Korean Barbecue with Mr. Philip Lee (WYK 
‘14). 



Day 3 - 18 July // The visit to J. Paul Getty Museum 
started another day. It housed European paintings, drawings, 
sculpture, illuminated manuscripts, decorative arts, and 
photography from its beginnings to the present, which have 
been gathered internationally. It made me place myself in the 
medieval age. One of the most impressive artworks was the 
Self-Portrait, Yawning by a French painter Joseph Ducreux 
in 1983. It was a hilarious portraiture 
in combination with the radical infor-
mality of pose. You may not have con-
sidered the possibility that some 
natural movements or gestures 
could be transformed into brilliant 
masterpieces, but that was what the 
painter did and impressed a number 
of viewers. Professor Tong was an 
experienced teacher in both Wah 
Yan colleges, while Raymond is cur-
rently a postdoctoral researcher at 
the University. Professor Tong raised 
some inspiring questions such as the 
‘Secretary Problem’ and asked for 
our opinions on some social issues.

He also shared a lot of interesting 
news and secrets about Wah Yan. 
Followed by that, we had a campus 
tour guided by the University’s stu-
dents, introducing the history and 
different departments of the school. 

Approaching to the evening, we had a walk on Hollywood Bou-
levard accompanied by Hubert Young (WYHK ‘94) and James 
Young (WYHK ‘97). Hubert used to be a racing driver and James 
is a Hip-hop enthusiast. They shared many wonderful experiences 
in their career and how they immersed themselves in the Western 
culture. They brought us to the Griffith Observatory after having 
some burgers and fries, where an extract of movie ‘La La Land’ 
took place. A series of astronomy exhibition was showcased and the 
nightscape of Los Angeles was also splendid.

Day 4 - 19 July // Another morning began with a full 
American breakfast in the Russell's - a local diner in Old 
Town Pasadena, led by Mr. Isaac Li (WYK ‘98). We also 
walked along the streets and lanes, tasted some typical food 
and drinks including organic fruit bought in a branch of 
Whole Foods Market and Cold Brewing from Peet’s Coffee. 
The journey in Los Angeles nearly drew to a close, and we 
headed to another half of our tour - visiting San Francisco 
Bay Area. 

We took the flight of a domestic airline and arrived the San 
Francisco International Airport at 15:30 local time. After 
meeting Mr. Ambrose Leung (WYK ‘02), the Chairman of 
Wah Yan Alumni Association, San Francisco Bay Area Chap-
ter, he drove us to Holiday Day Express in Union Square to 
and set down our luggage. We had dinner at Ambrose’s home 
and we got back to the hotel and took some rest.
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Day 5 - 20 July // The first full day in 
San Francisco was tightly-scheduled. In the 
morning, we visited Stanford University 
with Dr. Leung Kin Ping who taught in 
WYK decades ago, Mr. Lobo Wong, Mr. 
Alex Wong, Mr. Lee Kwok Keung and his 
spouse, and Kelvin Lee (5W). As one of the 
world’s leading institutes, it has a tremen-
dous and well-equipped campus. Stanford 
Memorial Church, which is the most repre-
senting building of the university, was filled 
with stunning Renaissance art and architec-
ture. I could totally feel the positive learning 
atmosphere and imagine the enjoyable study 
at school. 

Our next destination was Google Headquar-
ters in Mountain View - the origin of ad-
vanced information technology. After trying 
the staff meal buffet, we walked around the 
office led by Mr. Martin Law, Mr. Martin Ma 
and Mr. Steven Tung (WYHK), who were 
currently working for the corporation. Goo-
gle offered a lot of welfare and supporting 
facilities such as the diner, coffee shop and 
bicycles for employees in the Googleplex. 
The enterprise highly emphasizes environ-
mental-friendly and technological-based 
operations. Modern designs and items could 
be easily found and observed.  The visit 
was inspiring and motivating which truly 
widened my horizon. 

In the evening, we were given some time to 
explore the downtown of San Francisco on 
our own from Union Square. We had a walk 
in Chinatown, which is one of the oldest 
and most established Chinatowns in North 
America. We took pictures in front of the 
gateway, under the plaque written with the 
Chinese words ‘Tian Xia Wei Gung’ (天下
為公). A variety of traditional and culture 
decorative items were displayed along the 
streets. After that, we took the cable car 
and had a 15-minute walk to San Francisco 
Museum of Modern Art. Each floor of the 
museum was characterized by different 
themes, hitting humans’ greatest sensa-
tions and feelings with contemporary art. It 
summed up the fruitful day.

Day 6 - 21 July // After having some Hong Kong stylish food in a restaurant, 
we took BART (Bay Area Rapid Transit) to Downtown Berkeley. Mr. Herman Chan 
(WYK ‘10) led us for a campus tour together with Mr. Lobo Wong’s and Mr. Kwok 
Keung Lee’s family. We visited physics and research laboratories, libraries, the Busi-
ness Faculty and the Valley Life Sciences Building. The most impressive sight must 
be the tremendous Tyrannosaurus skeleton located in the Museum of Palaeontology. 
Furthermore, we went to the Free Speech Movement Café in the campus, commemo-
rating this massive student protest which aimed at advocating students’ rights. 

In the afternoon, we took a long ride to Golden Gate Bridge. There were a lot of 
visitors and tourists at vista point of this most significant and iconic landmark of 
San Francisco. After taking several photos, we headed to the Xavier Auditorium in 
Fromm Hall, USF for checking-in and helping with the welcome reception of WYIC 
2017. After greetings, we had an unofficial dinner with fathers, principals, teachers 
and some alumni who were participating in the Conference.
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Day 7 - 22 July // WYIC began with the welcoming speeches by Mr. Gordon Leung (WYK ‘97) - Chairman of 
Organizing Committee and Rev. Fr. Timothy Godfrey, S.J. - USF Trustee and Rector of USF Jesuit Community, fol-
lowed by the opening prayer and speech by our school supervisor Rev. Fr. Stephen Chow, S.J. (WYHK ‘77). After that, 
Rev. Fr. Antoni Ucerler, S.J., who is the Director and Associate Professor at the Ricci Institute for Chinese-Western 
Cultural History, told us the biography of Matteo Ricci and history of Jesuit Education with the theme ‘Engaging Chi-
na and the World as “Men for Others”’. Dr. Xiaoxin Wu shared the founding of the USF Ricci Institute with us and led 
all participants to a center visit. The keynote speech was presented by our honourable guest speaker, Ms. Cassandra 
Staff, COO of Miller Center for Social Entrepreneurship, Santa Clara University on "Social Entrepreneurship: Values 
in Action". The morning session with various content and knowledge marked a brilliant beginning of the Conference.

In the afternoon session, Educational Psychologist Dr. Matthew Chu (WYK '89) presented on ‘The Romance of Wah 
Yan”. He shared some of his teaching experiences, as well as his interactions with Wahyanites from different genera-
tions. He recalled that once a F.2 student gave him a handmade card on his birthday. The student reminded Dr. Chu 
that he must spend the night and enjoy a meal with his family members, as his parents did not usually stay with him. 
Dr Chu said he was touched with this greatest warmth. Also, he showed us a video of a social experiment in WYHK: 
a small amount of money was placed on the counter of tuck shop. Each student could take the money to buy some 
snacks, and then place another amount of money and the changes on the counter. After a week, there was a double of 
the original amount left. He thought this proved Wahyanites are generous, caring, and ‘romantic’ in nature.

The most highlighted and large-scaled event came in the evening - Gala Dinner. I set up a booth at reception selling 
products from WYKPSA and WYK Students’ Association, including car badges, wine openers, cufflinks, wallets, ties, 
folders, and porcelain cups. A video conference was conducted with Rev. Fr. Alfred Deignan S.J. and Rev. Fr. Sean 
Coghlan S. J. during the dinner. After the speech-delivering and photo-taking sessions, we were invited to be on stage 
and shared our feelings towards the Student Ambassador Tour and Wah Yan. The dinner ended in rounds of applause 
after the climax of alumni’s performances.
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Day 8 - 23 July // The Sunday morning was started with an opening 
mass, held in Xavier Auditorium of USF. The Conference resumed after the 
breakfast session. It came with the reports from both Wah Yans. Dr So Ying 
Lun, the principal of WYHK, reported the certain updates of school and 
mentioned about the DSS (Direct Subsidy Scheme) Consultation. Our prin-
cipal, Mr. Chung Wai Leung Warren, played a video concluding the various 
campus life in WYK, and revealed some upcoming projects and renova-
tions. Both sessions were followed by a Q&A Session in order to let overseas 
alumni voice their opinions and have a clearer understanding. Furthermore, 
there were reports from different alumni chapters. Last but not least, brief 
planning of the next WYIC was discussed, which would probably be held 
in Hong Kong in the academic year of 2019-2010, celebrating the 100th 
anniversary of WYHK in the meantime. The Conference officially ended in 
the closing ceremony. 

It was also the last day of our enjoyable tour. After checking out, Elvis Siu 
(WYK ‘08) led us to Palace of Fine Arts in the Marina District. We took 
some stylish photos and admired the wonderful scenery along the pond. 
Then, we headed to the Lombard Street - the most curved road in the 
world - with Eric Chow (WYHK ‘02) and Ian Chiu (WYHK ‘17). Eric also 
brought us to the well-known Fisherman's Wharf, watching the sunbathing 
and barking sea lions at the pier. He also shared some interesting anecdotes 
about his life in San Francisco. The weather was extremely cold with freezing 
wind, especially when we were walking along the coastal site. Finally, we 
went to a hot pot restaurant for our ‘last supper’ of the trip. The boiling water 
and delicious food made me warm and full, yet the cordial hospitality they 
accorded us was even warmer. It summarised our tour in the best way. 

They drove us to the San Francisco International Airport and saw us off. The 
plane took off at 00:50 local time on 24 July 2017, and arrived Hong Kong at 
06:10 HKT, 25 July 2017.

Afterthoughts

First and foremost, I would like to express my greatest gratitude to 
the Past Students’ Association of both Wah Yan for selecting me as 
the Student Ambassador and sponsoring for the tour, as well as the 
Southern California and San Francisco Bay Area Chapters of Wah 
Yan Alumni Association for hosting us throughout the tour. Need-
less to say, I would also like to thank the joint efforts of the Wah Yan 
International Networking Committee and overseas alumni.

Being the Student Ambassador, I am obliged to connect current 
students and alumni both locally and globally.  It is a precious 
opportunity for me to learn from others in the community. The role 
is especially significant to the ongoing development of our school 
and to build the school as a cohesive unit. It is also my honour and 
privilege to be a part of the WYIC 2017 and to share my stories with 
my seniors. 

This tour has definitely made me more open-minded and helped 
me step out of my comfort zone. Everything in California is quite 
different from Hong Kong. There are not many skyscrapers, crowded 
subways and tiring lives. What impressed me the most is that, even 
though some alumni do not stay in their home countries, they are 
still bonded strongly and care about their alma mater. Wahyanites 
are always the closest family members, no matter where we are. 

I believe ‘Wahyanites’ is not only a title, but a pride to all of us.
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F1 
ORIENTATION 
DAY
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The F1 Orientation Day was 
held on 26 August 2017, and 
the representatives of WYK-
PSA were invited to join this 
event. Vice-chairman, Mr. 
Eric Lai, introduced the As-
sociation to F1 students and 
parents and let them know 
the roles of PSA in the Wah 
Yan community.

Members of WYKPSA 
welcomed the new batch 
of F1 students for joining 
Wah Yan, and please join us 
in wishing them good luck 
with their school lives. 
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LEGAL  G a t h e r i n g  L u n c h

FRATERNITY 
Date: 7 September 2017 (Thursday) | Time: 12:30 p.m. to 2 p.m. | Venue: Lingnan Club

D i n n e r  MEDICAL
FRATERNITY 

Date: 22 November 2017 (Wednesday) 
Time: Reception at 6 p.m.  
Venue: The Hong Kong Bankers Club

FINANCE Happy Hour

FRATERNITY 

Date: 23 November 2017 (Thursday)
Time: 6:30 p.m. – refreshments and snacks
Venue: Grappa's Cellar 

For any enquiries or interested in joining the Medi-
cial Fraternity, please do not hesistate to contact at 
medical.fraternity@wykpsa.org.hk. 

For any enquiries or interested in joining the Finance 
Fraternity, please do not hesistate to contact at finance.
fraternity@wykpsa.org.hk.

For any enquiries or interested 
in joining the Legal Fraternity, 
please do not hesistate to contact 
at legal.fraternity@wykpsa.org.hk.
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STUDENT 
AMBASSADOR
SCHEME 2017-18
The "Student Ambassador Scheme" was introduced 
in 1990-1991, and has always been one of the annual 
highlights of the WYKPSA. The objective of the "Stu-
dent Ambassador Scheme" is to recognize students of 
Wah Yan College Kowloon who possess the following 
qualities:

1. Impeccable personality and conduct;
2. A passion to continually serve the WYK Past Stu- 
    dents’ Association and the Wah Yan community at  
    large;
3. Being a role model for Wahyanites;
4. A man for and with others.

We revamped the selection procedure of the 28th 
"Student Ambassador Scheme" earlier this year from 
"Selection among Peers" to "Self-nomination". The 
Selection Panel of WYKPSA would then select three 
candidates as winners of the "WYK Past Students’ 
Association Award" based on the overall achieve-
ments which they have had in the school.  Among 
the three winners, one of whom would be selected 
as the "Student Ambassador" by WYK Past Students’ 
Association based on their performance in the oral 
interview session.
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The candidates in this year were all highly competitive. 
The Selection Panel of WYKPSA (the Chairman, the 
Vice-chairmen, the Honourary Secretary, the Honou-
rary Treasurer and two Executive Council members of 
WYKPSA appointed by the Chairman) was delighted 
to announce the winners of the "WYK Past Students’ 
Association Award". They are: 

- Cheung Chun Ho Anson (5Y) (4th from the right)
- Choy Wing Hin Elgin (5C) (3rd from the right)
- Tang Wing Yin Andie (5W) (2nd from the right).

After the interview sessions, the Selection Panel and 
the three interviewees had a good time mingling 
with each other and had dinner together. 

The "Student Ambassador" was announced by the 
chairman of WYKPSA, Mr. Ken Wong, at the Speech 
Day 2017 which was held on 17 November at the 
school hall, and he is Mr. Tang Wing Yin Andie 
(5W).

Congratulations to all Award winners and the "Stu-
dent Ambassador"! WYKPSA is looking forward 
to their continuous contribution to the Wah Yan 
community.
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JESUIT FATHERS'
BIRTHDAY 
PARTY
The Jesuit Fathers’ Birthday Party was success-
fully held on 18 November 2017 at the school 
hall. Over 70 alumni attended to celebrate 
Fathers’ birthdays. We were delighted to see 
Fr. Deignan, Fr. Coghlan, Fr. Chow, Fr. Leung 
and Fr. Zee in the party mingling with alumni. 
This year also marks the 50th year of Fr. Naylor 
serving the school. The WYKPSA could like to 
express gratitude to Fr. Naylor’s contribution 
to education and the enlightenment of young 
minds. 

Apart from giving birthday presents to Fathers 
and had lunch together, the WYKPSA also 
arranged a magic show during the lunch for 
Fathers’ enjoyment.
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Happy Birthday to all Fa-
thers and we wish all of 
you good health and many 
years of celebrations to 
come!
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FR. DEIGNAN’S 
90TH BIRTHDAY 
C E L E B R AT I O N 
C ON C E RT
Having turned 90 this March, Fr. Deignan has tirelessly served Hong Kong, Wah Yan and 
Ricci Hall, HKU with his apostolic care beyond stems and branches, ever since arriving Hong 
Kong in 1953. A concert will be organised for Fr. Deignan by the Wah Yan One Family Foun-
dation. Details of the concert are as follows:
Date: 13 January 2018 (Saturday)
Venue: Queen’s Elizabeth Stadium
Time: 8 p.m.

The appeal letter could be found by clicking the link below:
http://www.wykpsa.org.hk/sona-ceolchoirm-fr-deignans-90th-birthday-celebration-concert/

For further information, please feel free to call Mr. Monty Fong ('83) on 9092 9433. Your kind 
support is much appreciated.
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The School Supervisor, Fr. Stephen Chow has been missioned to be the new Pro-
vincial of the Chinese Province. 

Fr. Stephen Chow will assume his new duty on 1 January 2018. 
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WYKPSA 九龍華仁書院舊生會成立50周年 
    50TH ANNIVERSARY
Established on 24 April 1968, the 
WYKPSA will be celebrating its Golden 
Jubilee Anniversary in 2018. An Anni-
versary dinner will be held on 27 April 
2018 at the Happy Valley Clubhouse. 

Please stay tuned for further informa-
tion! 

The most up-to-date information will be 
released via our circulars, website and 
mobile app.



Congratulations to 
the new book release 
"股海良策" by our 
Past Chairman, Mr. 
Peter Lai ('75).
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Keep in touch with us by 
downloading the WYKPSA mobile app!

To improve communication, strengthen engagement among all our 
graduates, students and friends of Wah Yan, the WYKPSA mobile app 
is now available for downloading from App Store and Google Play. 
This app is free-of-charge and you will receive the latest news, upcom-
ing events, exclusive offers and more from the app. 

Scan the QR code below to download the app now! What are you wait-
ing for?!

	     App Store 		                 Google Play			 
	

External links for download:

App Store:
https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/wykp-
sa/id1214581713?mt=8

Google Play:
https://play.google.com/store/apps/de-
tails?id=hk.edu.wyk.psa
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Still not a member of WYKPSA?

If you would like to join the WYKPSA as life members, please send the completed application 
form to "Wah Yan College Kowloon Past Students’ Association Ltd., c/o Wah Yan College, 56 
Waterloo Road, Kowloon". 

The application form and payment method can be downloaded here:
http://www.wykpsa.org.hk/benefits/.

WYKPSA souvenirs

Take a glimpse at our souvenirs! If you are interested in ordering any of them, please feel free 
to place your order by sending email to enquiry@wykpsa.org.hk.

Wah Yan College Kowloon Past Students’ Association

Cufflink Type B

Cufflink Type A

Tie

Wine opener

Car badge



The WYKPSA
wishes you...

MERRY CHRISTMAS
& 

HAPPY NEW YEAR


